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November 17, 2010 
 
 
Cynthia Myhalyk 
Pine Rest Christian Mental Health Services 
P.O. Box 165 
Grand Rapids, MI 495010165 
 
 

 RE: License #: 
 

AS390304501 
Centerpointe Recovery Center I 
1145 Oakland Dr. 
Kalamazoo, MI  49008 

 
 
Dear Mrs. Myhalyk: 
 
Attached is the Addendum to the Original Licensing Study Report for the above 
referenced facility. 
 
Please review the enclosed documentation for accuracy and feel free to contact me with 
any questions.  In the event that I am not available and you need to speak to someone 
immediately, please feel free to contact the local office at (269) 337-5066. 
 
 
Sincerely, 
 

 
Susan Gamber, Licensing Consultant 
Bureau of Children and Adult Licensing 
322 E. Stockbridge Ave 
Kalamazoo, MI  49001 
(269) 337-5028 
 
enclosure 
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MICHIGAN DEPARTMENT OF HUMAN SERVICES 
BUREAU OF CHILDREN AND ADULT LICENSING 

ADDENDUM TO ORIGINAL LICENSING STUDY REPORT 
 
 

I. IDENTIFYING INFORMATION 
 
License #: AS390304501 
  
Licensee Name: Pine Rest Christian Mental Health Services 
  
Licensee Address:   300 68th Street SE 

Grand Rapids, MI  49548 
  
Licensee Telephone #: (616) 281-6363 
  
Administrator/Licensee Designee: Cynthia Myhalyk, Designee 
  
Name of Facility: Centerpointe Recovery Center I 
  
Facility Address: 1145 Oakland Dr. 

Kalamazoo, MI  49008 
  
Facility Telephone #: (269) 382-3865 
  
Capacity: 5 
  
Program Type: MENTALLY ILL 
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II. Purpose of Addendum

 
Increase license capacity from three to five. 
 
 
 

III. Methodology 
 

11/15/2010-  Inspection completed on-site 
11/16/2010- Receipt of occupancy permit from City of Kalamazoo 

 
 

IV. Description of Findings and Conclusions 
 
An original temporary license was issued on October 6, 2009 with a capacity of 
three. The license was renewed to a regular license, again with a capacity of three, 
on May 7, 2010.  The administrator submitted a request for modification to increase 
the capacity to five, and I conducted an on-site inspection on November 15. 
 
An attached garage has been converted into a bedroom with a square footage 
capacity of two.  The room contains two individual closets; residents will share a 
dresser. A hallway has been added from the living area to the new bedroom, and an 
office/medication room has been created in the new space. 
 
The smoke detection system has been expanded to the new area, and a sprinkler 
system installed as well.  Added door hardware is non-locking against egress. 
 
In addition the bathroom has been remodeled to be handicap accessible with a 
shower.   
 
There remains sufficient living area space to accommodate five home occupants. 
 
With remodeling the facility is now wheelchair accessible.  A side walk has been 
added to the front door which is at ground level.  A ramp has been added to a back 
exit which terminates on a solid surface. 
 
The building inspector for the city of Kalamazoo issued a certificate of occupancy 
dated November 16, 2010. 
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V. Recommendation 
 
I recommend that the license capacity be increased from three to five. 

 
 
 

   November 16, 2010 
Susan Gamber 
Licensing Consultant 

Date 

 
Approved By: 

         November 17, 2010 
Gregory V. Corrigan 
Area Manager 

Date 

 
 
 


